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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Environment Committee 
14 December 2020 

  
PRESENT: Councillors Dennett (Chairman), Black, Holborn, Mabbett and Wood 
IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope 
 
Minute No. 
ENV 20/ 
21. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg and Richardson submitted apologies 

22. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST– There were no 
declarations 

 

23. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 NOVEMBER 2020 – Resolved – that the minutes be 

approves as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

24. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking 

25. CLERK’S REPORT 

25.1. The clerk reported that it had not been possible to arrange a meeting with the owner of the sluice yet 

but that it was hoped this would happen in the new year.  It was also noted that following 

communication from the Highways Department at ERYC, it had been agreed that the memorial tree 

planted on New Walk could remain in place, along with its structure. 

25.2. The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 

26. OTHER MATTERS 

26.1. War Memorial – Following correspondence from a resident about the maintenance arrangements for 

the War Memorial, it was agreed that SJK Garden Services would be requested to add the site to his 

monthly routine again and that the posts and chains will be repainted in the summer.  Cllr Dennett will 

write to the resident to explain the actions taken. 

26.2. Dog Fouling – A further complaint about the level of dog fouling along with a suggestion for a poster 

has been received.  It was agreed that the poster would be used in the next newsletter and it would also 

be sent to the About Ferriby team as this would be published sooner.  The clerk will also contact the 

Dog Wardens at ERYC to ask for advice and patrols in the village, especially on Station Road. 

26.3. Mires Beck – The report from the site visit was noted and it was agreed that the suggestions made 

should be followed up in the spring.  The information about the copse in the Allotment will be shared 

with the Allotment Committee and the immediate focus will be to enhance the Enchanted Woodland 

area of the Riverside Walkway.  It was agreed that the proposal to wok with Mires Beck to develop a 

long term management plan for the Riverside Walkway area should be pursued. 
 

The meeting closed at : 10am 

Date of next meeting : 8 February 2021 


